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Dear Parents, 

 
It was such a joyful experience this week to hear our children milling about the 

hallways.  This can be such a quiet place if the children are not present. 
Some children have found the return to school difficult, the teachers are aware of this 

and are once again building school stamina. 
We have noticed that some of the children tend to wane after the second break as they 

are not used to working all day.  
Once again, thank you for doing such a wonderful job while the children were at home. 

 
Canteen 

This week our Canteen opened for the first time.  While we encountered a few problems 

on Tuesday, these should be ironed out for tomorrow.  The Canteen is operational on 
Tuesday’s and Friday’s.       Ice creams are also available on these two days. 

(Party pies - listed on the menu, will be available to order next week). 
 

You can order lunch for your child in the following ways: 

 
1. Using a brown paper bag, write your child’s name, teacher's name and what 

they would like to order.  Place your money in the paper bag. 
 

2. Your child is then required to place the paper bag in the correct lunch basket 

which will be located in the hallway near the office by 9:00 am. 
 

3. Follow the online instructions to order your child’s lunch online- information is 

at the end of today’s newsletter (this must be done before 8:30am).  Your child 
is then required to place their reusable lunch bag in the basket.  Alternatively 

they will be provided with a paper bag. 

 
4. Reusable lunch bags are available to order on the website 

    
5. OR  for purchase at the office for $10.00 

       (pls bring correct change or eftpos/credit card) 
 

 
 

 
Prep Interviews 2021 

This week, Derryn and I are spending some time getting to know our Preps for 2021. 
They all appear very excited about the prospect of coming to school next year.  

As we are not yet able to bring these children on site, we will be taking the first two 
days of next year, Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January, before the older 

children return on Friday 29th January, to have transition mornings.  This will give the 

Prep children the opportunity to explore the school without the older ones being here. 

http://www.hnpe.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@hnpe.catholic.edu.au


Health Care Card Holders  -  CSEF Important Update 

Have you been granted a Health Care /Pension concession in the past 5 months?   Due 
to the extraordinary financial issues surrounding COVID, resulting in job losses for a 

large number of Victorian families, the Government has authorised the Dept of 
Education & Training (DET) to extend the CSEF (Camps, Sports & Excursion Funds) 

payment.    
 

Any parent who has been granted a Health Care Card (or Pension card), in the period 
from 15 April to 5 October, is eligible for 50% ($62.50 per child) of the yearly CSEF. 

 
If your card has an eligibility date of 15 April to 5 October, and you have not received 

CSEF this year, please see Leanne at the office to complete a form. 

We must have the form returned by Monday 23 November at the latest. 
 

Also, given the circumstances this year, as most schools were unable to book 
excursions/camps, swimming etc., DET have granted schools a ‘one-off’ dispensation 

to transfer any unused CSEF to the books/stationery levy.  

 
 

School Uniform 

By now, all students should be in their correct Term 4 summer uniform.  In case of bad 
weather, please use your discretion for our Melbourne weather, and put in a jumper 

(or jacket) for your child.  Also, students must wear their sunhat and school sunglasses 
when outside.  Please make sure the sunglasses are not scratched, broken etc.  

Replacements are available from the office. 
Legionnaire hats are $11 & school sunglasses are $15. 

 
Caroline Galea 
Principal 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

BOOKCLUB 

Bookclub notices have been sent home this week. The last day to 
order is NEXT Thursday 22nd October (due to the public holidayon 

Friday).  All orders must be in by 3.30pm on this day.   

We will not accept late orders (as the additional postage cost - $7 
per item - is too prohibitive). 

 
 

ACADEMY UNIFORM  
Just a reminder to our parents, if you order online (our password is – reservoir), or by 

phone with your credit card, Academy will deliver the item to the school, (usually ONLY 
once a week), at no extra cost to you.   

 
 

LOST PROPERTY BASKET 

Has moved location….. It is now in the office corridor (near the junction of the corridor 
leading to the library).  Please make sure you NAME every item of clothing clearly.  

It makes it easier for your child or yourself to find the missing item. 
 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 



 

 
 

 

Only a couple more sleeps until … Book Week!!! 

 
 

Virtual Book Parade  

 

WHEN:  Wednesday 21st October 
 

THEME:  “Curious Creatures, Wild Minds” 
 

WHERE:  Zoom Links will be sent out on CLASS DOJO  
next week, just make sure you have the app!  
 

TIMES:  Prep - Yr 2  -9.30am  
Yr 3-4  -10am  
Yr 5-6  -10.30am   

 

 

 

 

You have a little bit of time left to organise a costume, 
and we are happy to help out at the school, if you need us. 
Just talk to your child’s teacher.  Don’t forget to look in  
your closets, old costume boxes, pantry, shed for recyclable 
materials and remember the opportunities are endless!!! 
 

Competitions 

As always, there will be some competitions starting on 
Monday, and lots of fun activities running in the  
classrooms, including voting and crafts.  
 

Design a book cover - Children will have an opportunity 
to become creative illustrators and authors, designing the  
front and back cover (including a blurb) of either their own  
made up story, or one of their favourite books.  
  

Colouring Competition - Collect a colouring-in sheet from the library if you would like to show off 
your skills.  
  

Design your own creature - Gwyn Perkins shares his special tips for drawing wild and curious 
creatures.  Collect the instruction sheet from the library to follow the steps and design your own 
creature. 
  

All competition entries must be handed in by Thursday 22nd October at 11am.  
Winners will be announced that afternoon!  

 

 

LITERACY  NEWS   -    MS MARIA LONTOS, LITERACY LEADER 



 

 
 

GOOD SPORTSMANSHIP AWARD 
Abbey M  -  Grade 4F 

Daniel S  -  Grade 5M 
Aprila D  -  Grade 6L 

Emilia V  -  Grade 2F 
 

 
 

 
OUR PROGRAM OPERATES IN THE SCHOOL’S ILC 

 

What we’ve been up to this last week……… 
 

We have really settled well into the hall.  It is wonderful to see all children back and 
settling into school life.  We certainly missed having many children at our program. 

Kingston and Bentley have really enjoyed the new 10 pin bowling game.  Joshua L and 

Joshua J's favourite new board game is Monopoly and building a toy car. 
 

This morning Ava, Suri and Helen played Monopoly Junior together and did some 

painting.  
We have been very lucky with such warm weather.  We always go outside and play on 

the playground and in the sandpit.  
Just to remind parents that in Term 4 we need to make sure all children are wearing 

sunscreen and bring their own hat.    If parents have a spare hat for their children, 
please ensure you put their names on them and bring it to After school care.  

We are looking forward to Book Week. 

 

Reminder 

To enrol your child/ren in our program, or to view fees, go to 
www.campaustralia.com.au and search for our school OR  ring 1300 105 343. 

If you need to contact me, the OSHC mobile number is 0418 576 410. 
I am happy to assist you with information about our before and after school program. 

Helen, Co-Ordinator  
 

 
 
 

Calendar of Known Dates for 2020  
Reminder – some dates may need to change 

(New dates added in red) 

 

OCTOBER 

Canteen Day     Fri 16 

Canteen Day     Tues 20  

Book Week @Holy Name   17th - 23rd 

Book Week VIRTUAL Book Parade  Wed 21   

Book Club Orders due in   Thurs 22  (3.30pm cut off) 

Grand Final Public Holiday   Fri 23 

Canteen Day     Tues 27 

Canteen Day     Fri 30 

P.E. & SPORT NEWS  -   MR DERRYN LING, P.E. LEADER 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/


 

 

NOVEMBER      (Canteen days are Tues & Fri) 

Report Writing Day (no children)  Mon 2 

Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday  Tues 3 

P&F Car Show & Market   Sat 7  (2 to 7pm) 

 

DECEMBER      (Canteen days are Tues & Fri) 

Term 4 ends     Wed 16   (1pm finish) 

 

 

2021 Known Dates 
Friday 29 Jan    Term 1 begins for Gr1-6 

Monday 1 February   Preps start Term 1 

Thurs 6 May    School Photo Day (Wk 3, Term 2) 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

PARADE COLLEGE -   ZOOM WITH THE PRINCIPAL 
The Parade Community takes great pride in our school and students and we 
appreciate that the best way for you to see what we are all about, is to visit 

us when we are in action.  However, this is not at all possible at present due 
to COVID-19 social distancing restrictions, so we have in place the next best 
thing.   We now extend an invitation to our prospective families to 

join us in a conversation and to ZOOM with the Principal! 
Using online conferencing and taking approximately 30 minutes, this event will be hosted by 

Parade College leadership personnel and specialists teachers.  This ideal setting is a perfect 
opportunity for you to meet key staff members, explore Parade history, have curriculum and 
pathways explained and all your enrolment questions answered.  Bookings are essential so 

please register. 
ZOOM Dates and Times 

o Thursday 15/10 10.00am     Thursday 22/10 1.30pm    Thursday 29/10 10.00am 
 

Please Note: If restrictions are eased, we have tentatively nominated the following dates for 
our normal Family Tours, which can also be booked via our website – www.parade.vic.edu.au 

Preston Campus – 5th & 26th November 
Bundoora Campus – 12th November 

 

 
SANTA MARIA COLLEGE 
We are currently conducting regular evening "Online Q&A Information sessions" and we 

welcome you to register via our website OR to use our new narrated Virtual Tour to view the 
College facilities.   We are currently accepting enrolments for 2021 and 2022. For enrolment 
enquiries, please contact the Admissions & Marketing Leader, Kylie Lawtey on 0414 363 797 

or via email at registrar@santamaria.vic.edu.au 

 

http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/
https://santamaria.youtour.com.au/
mailto:registrar@santamaria.vic.edu.au


 
 

 

 

SEE NEXT PAGE FOR ONLINE ORDERING INSTRUCTIONS 
& HOW TO SET UP AN ACCOUNT 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  Parent Registration  

 

GETTING STARTED  

Welcome to School24.  We look forward to providing you with an easy-to-use online ordering platform that 

can be used on-the-go at any time!  Getting started is easy, just follow the steps below and you’ll be ready to 

make your first order in minutes.   

Registration  
 

Go to: www.school24.net.au  

Press the blue  registration button to create your account.   

Enter your unique school ID number to help us match your account with your school.   

Holy Name Primary School - School registration ID:   25108963   

You will then be asked to input your personal details. Once completed click Create Account.  

   

Congratulations you are now registered!  

Activate your Account  
Go to www.school24.net.au  

Use your registered email address and password to login. Once you have logged in you will need to 

complete the following steps to ensure you are ready to make your first order.   

  

Step 1  
Set up your children. In the middle of the screen there is a ‘students’ 

button. Here you can input your child’s name and class, along with 

any allergies or special requirements they may have.   

  

  

Step 2  
Top-up your account. You will be taken to a secure page where you can select a top-up amount and enter 

your card details. Top-up is instant when using visa/master cards.   

  

Place your first order!   

You are now ready to make your first order. If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to 

contact our friendly support team on 02 8041 1132 or email us on: help@school24.com.au   

  

Customer support: 02 80411132   


